

MEMO TO: Casual Users including, but not limited to:

Elementary Schools, High Schools, Day Care Centers, Youth Groups,

Birthday Party Participants, Christmas Party Participants

IMPORTANT TRAMPOLINE LIMITATIONS IMPLEMENTATION

Marian Recreational Gymnastics works tirelessly to ensure that all of our outside user group bookings are facilitated and supervised by trained and certified gymnastics instructors. Unfortunately, **trampoline limitations** are expected to be implemented on April1, 2019. As explained in a memo from Gymnastics Saskatchewan to its member clubs:

"Effective April 1, 2019 the insurance carrier for Sask Sport Inc. and Gymnastics Saskatchewan will be implementing limitations on liability coverage for activities and programs involving trampolines and trampoline related equipment. This is a decision the insurer has made nationally after much consideration at their executive level.

All Sport/Markel has made a significant change to what they are willing to offer for insurance coverage for gymnastics across the country, and specifically for our members.

There will be **NO liability coverage** available for clubs and any participants/members using any type of trampoline equipment during recreational, drop-in, birthday party programs, for casual users, during rentals, and for any outside user group programs taking part in these programs in your gym club."

As of April 1, 2019 Marian Recreational Gymnastics is required to remove the trampoline, the fast track, and mini-trampolines from rotations normally set up for our school groups, birthday parties, etc. We will replace these bouncy stations with alternative activities and the foam pits will still be available for use.

We are working with Gymnastics Saskatchewan for other insurance so that we may have trampoline equipment back for our outside user groups.

Please email <u>adminmarian@gmail.com</u> with questions or concerns.